ARRL -Delta Division Status – Report

By Henry R. Leggette, WD4Q

Director, Delta Division

As of Monday, January 15, 2007, I was reading the Articles of Association, By-Laws, Rules and Regulations and I noticed that a written report (encouragement notice) by each director should be file at least fourteen days prior to the annual meeting of the Board-of-Director with the status of each division.  After moving to Director, Delta Division, following the Annual Board-of-Directors January 2006, I was unaware of the report I needed to forward to the secretary.

As Director, I was able to furnish a good strong recommendation for Vice Director, Delta Division to President Joel Harrison, W5ZN.   Karl Bullock, WA5TMC was appointed to complete my term as Vice Director. 
The Delta Division of the ARRL is fairly smooth after the release of the FCC ruling removing all code requirements for entry into Amateur radio.  I received about fifty-six (56) e-mails accusing the ARRL of allowing the FCC to do such a thing.  After my explanation, I feel the complaints have reduced and the decision is being accepted by the membership.  The article in February 2007 QST is a head start to addressing the concerns that some members may have.

The Section Managers within the Delta Division are hung up on the SET date.  Dave Patton, NN1N and I have discussed this along with the SM in the Delta Division and this will become an action item on the SET in the PS Committee meeting on Thursday, January 18, 2007.    

One member in the Delta Division is fairly up set and it is due to his feeling ARRL and the Board not being concerned about amateur radio operator’s equipment being loss due to a disaster.  He thinks it should be a pool to allow other radio amateur operators to donate or share equipment with others in the highly affected areas.   

Karl Bullock, WA5TMC and I have attended about 95% of the larger ham fests in the Delta Division this year.  The members are always pleased to see us present.  I have noticed hams are like most all others in the country, they like to be recognized.   I plan to increase recognition in the Delta Division at the major ham fests.   

The LAA status of the Delta Division has moved off very well.  I have appointed the DLAC and all LAC’s with the exception of Arkansas.  I have several LAA’s appointed in Mississippi and Louisiana.  I feel this program will be one of the best with the excellent write up in the February 2007 QST.
Respectfully submitted,

Henry R. Leggette, WD4Q

Director, Delta Division

ARRL – The National Association for Amateur Radio
